
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

DEANõS MESSAGE: 
 

Spoiler Alert!!  Christmas is coming soon!!  Let me thank you in advance for all the effort you 

will be putting in to make Christmas a joyful and memorable time for your congregations.  

 

Our thanks to Amanda Mole for providing us with a terrific recital, and one of the best 

workshops I have ever attended.  Amanda, a DMA candidate at Eastman studying with David 

Higgs, was invited as the fifth guest organist in our chapterôs Young Artist Series.  Amanda told 

us that at the reception after the recital, a gentleman came up to her and said that this was the 

first organ recital he had ever attended.  He said he had no idea the organ was capable of such 

magnificent music and, for him, this was a ñlife-changing experience.ò  That encourages me, 

and, I hope you as well, to redouble our efforts to introduce organ music to the public.  Thanks 

also to Polly for providing the printed recital programs and hosting the reception; and to Bruce 

and Richard Hedgebeth for setting up the audio-visual equipment for the recital.  Also, thanks 

to Becky Mebert for her help in arranging for Amandaôs visit.  This was the first year that the 

YAS was co-sponsored by United Presbyterian Church. 
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Congratulations to Tim Smith for organizing and leading a superb performance of the Fauré 
Requiem and Bachôs Brandenburg Concerto III at Trinity Church in November. 

Also, congratulations to Richard Hedgebeth who, next month, will be completing a major 

Hauptwerk organ installation at a church in San Diego.  

Craig Johnson will be presenting his annual Christmas at St. Andrewôs concert on Sunday, 

December 17, 3:00 pm, at St. Andrewôs Church (400 W. Wendell Street in Endicott). This year, 

participants will be Richard and Evelyn Van Auken, Barbara Garges, Carolyn Course, Lee 

Shepherd, along with the SAAF choir, the Brio vocal ensemble, and solo instrumentalists 

playing the guitar, flute, Indian veena, and cello. The program of classical and sacred Christmas 

music will include several traditional carols. A reception will follow the performance. 

We lost a dear friend in November.  Will Dodge has been a significant part of our areaôs 

musical and scientific community for decades.  He will be missed by all of us.  A Celebration of 

his life will be held on January 20 at Christ Church in Binghamton.  The full obituary appeared 

in the Press (link: http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/pressconnects/)   

Our condolences also go out to the Chadwick family.  William Chadwick, Andyôs Father, 

passed away on November 16th. 

We welcome new members John Jurgensen and Leslie Bauer from the Oneonta Chapter. 

 

Have a wonderful holiday season.  

John 

 

PHOTO GALLERYé 
 

                                   

Young Artist Amanda Mole at the Console 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/pressconnects/
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Participants at the Workshop with Amanda Mole 

 

 

 

 

 

Polly and Richard with Young Artist Amanda Mol e 
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ALL ABOARD AMTRAK 2018 

KANSAS CITY AGO NATIONAL CONVENTION 

Your Registrar, who has traveled to Nashville & Houston National Conventions via Amtrak,  

Is going to Kansas City by rail. 

Want to join me? 

6/29/18 Greyhound Depart Binghamton  5:55PM Arrive Syracuse 7:10 PM                  $19.00 

6/29/18 Amtrak Depart Syracuse 9:49PM Arrive Chicago 9:45AM  Reserved Coach $128.35 

6/30/18 Amtrak Depart Chicago 3:00PM Arrive Kansas City 10:11PM Reserved Coach $0.00 

7/7/18 Amtrak Depart Kansas City 7:43AM Arrive Chicago 3:15PM Reserved Coach $128.35 

7/7/18 Amtrak Depart Chicago 9:30PM Arrive  Syracuse 11:18AM Reserved Coach $0.00 

7/8/18 Greyhound Depart Syracuse 2:15PM Arrive Binghamton 3:30PM                      $19.00 

Transportation prices as of today with TOTAL SENIOR COST  $294.70 

MEALS 

6/29 Evening snack in Syracuse.  Breakfast coffee from cafe $2.  Full dining car breakfast ~$15. 6/30 Brunch in 

Chicago at Mitchell's, a 2 block walk, ~ $15.  Dinner in dining car on train. ~$25. 7/7 Breakfast in KC ~$10  

Lunch on Southwest   ~ $15.  Dinner in Chicago - Mitchell's?  ~$20 . 7/9 Breakfast on LSL ~$15.  Meals 

optional.  I take snacks and fruit for some train travel eating. However, eating in the dining car is well worth the 

price.  I ate at Mitchell's on way to Houston. Credit cards accepted on Amtrak.                   Total food while 

traveling - about $125.  

NOTES 

Syracuse terminal is clean with fast food.  Greyhound ground floor - Amtrak up one level.  Both Lake Shore 

Limited and Southwest Chief  have fully reclining seats & are up a narrow staircase. Bathrooms on lower level.  

Keep luggage to 2 overhead storage backpacks ( 1 with wheels). Both have cafe or dining car.  Lounge car/cafe 

is great.  Chicago Union terminal has short term luggage lockers (credit card needed).  Take a micro-fiber 

blanket.  Enclosed skywalk to Convention Hotel. 

INTERESTED AND HAVE QUESTIONS? 

Please give me a phone call or email.  Either way is listed in chapter directory. 

Richard 
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 FROM the EDITORé 

Thank you for your patience!   Tallahassee and Orlando were a welcome time with my family 

and Billôs family.  Thanksgiving was filled with the warmth of young family and Orlando was 

literally warmer and fun with grown up family!  By Thursday last, I felt ready to come home 

and actually the chill in the air here feels quite good! 

If anyone has pictures, humor, news or events for the January Mixtures, please submit them by 

December 29
th
 to make the next issue. 

         

 

MEMBER FEATURESé 
Organist: Paulette Fry 

ñLunchtime Listeningò at Cortland United Presbyterian 
Come when you can, leave when you want! 

Bring your lunch (or not!) 

Friday organ mini-concerts of seasonal music on Dec. 1,8,15, & 22  

from 12:15--12:45pm.   FREE 

Tables will be set up in the balconies for those who want to eat, watch, and listen at the same 

time, plus abundant pews available on the floor for listeners. 

 

 

Sunday, December 17 at 3:00pm:  St. Andrewôs Christmas Concert   

Presented at St. Andrewôs Church, 400 Wendell St., Endicott.  Director and Founder: Craig 

Johnson.  Classical and sacred Christmas music performed by Richard and Evelyn Van Auken, 

Barbara Garges, Lee Shepherd, Carolyn Course, plus the SAAF Choir, the Brio vocal ensemble, 

instrumental solos on flute, guitar, cello, and Indian veena.  Carol singing.  A Reception will 

follow the performance. 

 

  

ON THE CALENDARé 
Fridays, December 1, 8, 15, & 22 from 12:15-12:45pm:   ñLunchtime 

        Listeningò with Paulette Fryésee Member Featuresé  

Sunday, December 17, 3:00 pm:  St. Andrewôs Christmas Concert, Craig  

        Johnson, Director and Founderésee Member Featuresé 
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MUSIC POSITIONSé 
 

No New Postings. 
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